
     

    Newsletter Summer Term  Collective Worship Theme: Respect 

 

KS1 Southwold Trip 

Lime Class enjoyed their recent trip to 
Southwold where they visited the 

lighthouse, the pier and the promenade 
and even had lunch on the beach. The 

activities linked to their English text 'The 
lighthouse Keepers Lunch' and their 
History topic 'Holidays in the past.' A 

fabulous day was had by all.  

 

 

 

 

Microbits Club 

We have started a 
Microbit after school club 
this term, So far we have 
programmed door alarms 

using 2 Microbits. A 
transmitter was attached 

to the door and radio 
signals used to 

determine how far 
the Microbit was away from a magnet. The receiver was 

kept in our hands and would show us a tick when the door 
was closed and make a sound with a cross if the door 

was open. We all felt that it was an excellent way to keep 
younger siblings out of our rooms or family members out 
of our biscuit barrel! The children were very patient with 
the coding and enjoyed seeing the results of all of their 

hard work.  

 



 

 Chestnut visit to Abbey Gardens 

On the 6th of May years 5 and 6 enjoyed a 
school trip to Bury St.Edmunds. They learnt 
lots of information about Saint Edmund and 
enjoyed finding evidence of him in both the 
Cathedral and the Abbey Gardens. The 
children had an amazing set of tour guides 
who were able to bring the story of Edmund 
to life as well as answer any questions that 
they had. A wonderful, educational day was 

had by all.  

 

   VE Day Celebrations 

On the 8th of May, the 
school remembered the 
80th anniversary of VE 
day. In the morning, the 
whole school made 
newspaper hats, paper 
chains and bunting to 
decorate the village hall 
for a wonderful street 
party-style lunch. In the 
afternoon, KS2 had lots 
of fun playing 
WW2 games 

like marbles and four-square and learning a 
WW2 dance. A big thank you to our wonderful 
Friends group who provided red, white and 
blue ice creams for the after-school tuck shop. 
What a wonderful way to celebrate the 80th 
anniversary. 

 

 



Year 6 SATS 

 Year 6 children have worked incredibly hard to complete their KS2 SAT tests. All of the 
children put in 100% effort and the whole school community is incredibly proud of them 
regardless of their results. The children enjoyed a tasty SATS breakfast before each test day 
and were given time to discuss each test with a biscuit at the end of each morning. They all 
enjoyed getting dressed up and sharing a celebratory ‘We finished SATS’ meal at Bella 
Sorrento, Stowmarket. We all agreed that the food was delicious, the service was warm and 
friendly and that it was lovely to spend time together outside the classroom as a Year 6 
group.  A huge well done to each and every Year 6 child.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Adopters Breakfast Club 

From the 22nd of April we have been able to 
offer a free breakfast club to all children at the 

school. It has been lovely to see a good 
uptake of children, enjoying breakfast and 
activities together. They have even written 

their own Breakfast Club song.  

 

 

 

 


